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Christina Castellano and the Ursuline Koalas
The Ursuline School’s Varsity cheerleaders placed 10th at the National High School Cheerleading Competition last week in Orlando, Florida. The NHSCC, the most prestigious cheerleading competition in the country, brings together the best high school and junior high school teams from all across the United States to compete. Therefore, this was a big feat for the spirited group of young Koalas, who, despite the large crowd of onlookers, made their way to the platform with confidence and grace. Executing an almost flawless performance, the Koalas awed the audience with a masterfully designed routine and a tight formation of dance moves and stunts. Their bright smiling faces, shockingly in sync choreography and choice of up-beat music made this talented group of young women all the more enjoyable to watch. 

Among these young stars was Christina Castellano, a fearless junior flyer from Scarsdale who has been cheerleading ever since she could pick up a pom-pom. Prior to her entrance into The Ursuline School as a middle school junior varsity cheerleader, she was a cheerleader for the Blue Devils, an organization which started in 1967. At that time it was comprised of a group of young guys from Eastchester who loved playing football more than anything, even under the ugliest of conditions. Now in its fifth decade, the Blue Devils has grown from a program of about 40 young men to well over 400 boys and girls participating in football, cheerleading and even lacrosse.

The Blue Devils start their kids at a young age of 5 years old. Around this time, Christina was learning the ins and outs of cheerleading from highly trained coaches certified in safety and competitive stunting. The Blue Devils helped Castellano so much that now she serves as an aid for her teammates, assisting those who may not be as experienced as she is in different areas of the sport. 
“Without the training I had in the Blue Devils, I wouldn’t have been as prepared as I was for high school cheerleading.”
“My friends on the team need help with their back-hand springs so I will help them stick their landings during tumbling practices,” Castellano said.

According to the Koala’s, “tumbling” refers to sessions where the cheerleaders practice only stunts, back-hand springs and other gymnastic aspects of the sport of cheerleading. This is probably the most difficult part of the sport, but Castellano seems to have very little difficulty due to her many years of experience. 
As this courageous athlete rounds the turn into her senior year at the Ursuline School, she is also applying to colleges such as Quinnipiac, who are well known for their dance and cheerleading squads. It’s clear that Castellano’s love for the sport won’t be ending after she graduates high school; that’s for sure.  

“No matter what, I want to make sure that whatever school I go to, I will be able to cheer.” 

“It has become such a big part of my life and I’m certain it will stay that way,” Castellano says. 
